May 1841, 1911.

Dr. Francis B. Grocker.

Columbia University.

New York City.

My dear Dr. Crocker:-

We are mailing you to-day a registered package containing your Past-President's badge. As you are aware, the Past-Presidents' badges were presented to all Past-Presidents who were present upon the occasion of the Reception of the Institute, held February 28th, an account of which was published in the April issue of the Proceedings.

The badges of the Past-Presidents who were not present at that time have been held here until now, as it was intended to distribute them at the Annual Meeting held the evening of the 16th inst., but, as you know, there was no opportunity to do this.

Yours truly,